

Rob Gibson, MSP
Convener
Rural Affairs, Climate Change and Environment Committee
The Scottish Parliament
Edinburgh
EH99 1SP

SRUC Central Office West Mains Road Edinburgh EH9 3JG Scotland UK

t: +44 (0)131 535 4200 f: +44 (0)131 535 4327 janet.swadling@sruc.ac.uk w: www.sruc.ac.uk

Our Ref: JDS/ew

29 February 2016

Dear Mr Gibson

SRUC

We refer to your letter of 26 February 2016 and welcome the recognition of the Committee in that letter of the central role which SRUC plays in the rural economy in Scotland and the contribution SRUC will make to the development and growth of a successful rural economy in Scotland.

As we set out in our letter to the Committee on 5 February, we have a strong, clearly articulated vision, which is accepted within the organisation and which we are in the process of implementing.

SRUC is evolving and there are many decisions which will need to be taken in order to unlock the full potential and opportunities available to our students, staff and stakeholders. We will continue to offer courses to meet the demands of our current and our potential future students.

It is unclear why you have raised a question around cash reserves however we are happy to discuss those and have written to the Cabinet Secretaries seeking early meetings with them.

Your assurance of the commitment to SRUC is gratefully received.

Yours sincerely,

Patrick Machray, OBE

Chairman of SRUC

Janet D Swadling

Acting Chief Executive